 TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 7th March 2011
Meeting started 7.00pm
Present

Chairman Cllr Barry Hodgson
Cllr Bev Robinson
Cllr Gillian Greenwood
Cllr Ruth Crompton
Cllr Ian Hartley


Cllr Paul Reyner

Cllr Raymond Clough
Clerk Adele Waddington

Cllr Karen Plumb
Also Present

County Councillor Mike Calvert, PC Blackey, Smith Blackburn, 
Apologies 
Cllr Adrian Foulkes, Cllr Steven Wilcock
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 1st February 2011 were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Robinson, seconded by Cllr Hartley.
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters
· Following the concerns raised at the last meeting, more visible patrols have been in Trawden.  It appears now on all the daily patrol sheets for all staff in marked cars.  There have been no burglaries or damage since the last meeting.  Various people have been locked up recently for lead thefts etc.  These people have not necessarily been related to crimes committed in Trawden.
· PC Blackey has spoken to Mandy Cunningham and Kath Monk about the Neighbourhood Watch scheme and have arranged a meeting for April.
· Since the last meeting, there has been a gate stolen, a sat nav stolen and someone in Trawden has been a victim of E-bay fraud.
· Cllr Hartley raised concerns about vehicles using the Coldwell Road and have caused damage to a gate post.  PC Blackey asked anyone who sees anything to get the vehicle registration plates and ring him.
· Cllr Plumb asked about the sign that has appeared on the parking area at the top of Back Lane.  A sign has appeared advising that there is CCTV in operation.  PC Blackey advised that there are no cameras up in the area, and will investigate who has put these signs up and why.
· Cllr Hartley passed PC Blackey a copy of the polite parking notice and asked if there was a possibility of getting any more.
PC Blackey left the meeting at 7.20pm
County Councillor Mike Calvert
· CCllr Calvert gave out copies of the new Colne Life Magazine kindly forwarded by Jerry Stanford.

· The jobs requested by CCllr Calvert last month are under progress.  With reference to the road between Prospect and Cemetery House, this is being investigated and the infra-red cameras are looking at the drain damage under the road.

· Potholes are being filled in due course.  If anything urgent comes up, AW to contact CCllr Calvert.

· With reference to the gulley emptying, this is being done in due course.

· CCllr Calvert welcomed Cllr Plumb to the Council, and asked AW to forward contact details for her.

· Cllr Crompton asked whether the pot-hole on the approach to Clarion House was due to be filled.  This was on the list last month sent in by AW, and will be repaired ASAP.

· Cllr Crompton advised that there is a section of wall falling into the road between Clarion House and the T-junction.  Cllr Hodgson to speak to the land owner and advise it needs to be moved.

· Cllr Hodgson advised that there is a pot-hole in the road between the end of Wycoller Road and the turn to Laneshaw Bridge that needs filling.

· Cllr Robinson advised that the lamppost outside no.23 Colne Road is intermittent.  CCllr Calvert asked for the number before he can do anything about it.

· Cllr Hodgson advised that there are various sections of the wall that have fallen down around the recreation ground.  CCllr Calvert to investigate.

· Cllr Reyner advised that there has been no progress on the location of the SpiD device.  CCllr Calvert to investigate and contact PC Blackey about this. 

CCllr Calvert left the meeting at 7.30pm
Matters Arising 
Village Lengthsman

Granville completed 28hrs in February, which involved cutting back some bushes at Harambee, painting the fence on Cobbly path, collected plants from LBS and planted in planters.  Cllr Robinson will contact Harambee Surgery about making a composting area behind the surgery.  This would be beneficial as part of the NWIB competition.  It was agreed that, if this goes ahead, Granville would be approached about the best way to build this and use it regularly.  \cllr’s Robinson and Crompton will do research on the best way to build it.
Cllr Plumb asked abut the tree that is growing out of the wall at the bottom of Bankfield Street.  It was suggested that Granville remove this before the wall falls down.

Cllr robinson advised that, following the request for trees last month, as there was an excessive amount of work to do, it was too much in a short time for what was on offer.
Colne Area Committee
Cllr Hartley reported that there had been nothing relating to Trawden recently.
Tram Tracks

Adele has contacted planning and they are following up the queries.  They have advised that they will contact us ASAP.
Spid Device
CCllr Calvert will pursue with Police.
Community Centre
PBC have asked whether the Parish council are still wanting to take on the Community Centre.  AW passed the information to Cllr Wilcock who will follow this up when he returns from holiday.
North West in Bloom

Cllr Hodgson has found a farm vehicle and is waiting for the cost.  As it is to be placed on the land between the Community Centre and the Library, AW to see if this is OK with LCC.  It will be visible above the wall, and is made of aluminium.  All exposed areas are to be made safe, and it will be fixed into position.
Cllr Robinson received a call from Maureen Askew from the Garden festival committee advising that they have applied for funding for £4000 for some flower containers.  Cllr Robinson has photographed and detailed areas of interest and costed these.  A large container was suggested for outside Whitwham Precision Components, and has already spoken to Mr Whitwham who has agreed to a £30 annual renewal for the plants.  Other areas suggested were on Mire Ridge near to the Trawden stone, on the railings at the bottom of the steps at Harambee Surgery, on the railings outside the community centre, under the Trawden sign on Skipton Road, near to the garden area at the bottom of White Lee Avenue, at the bottom of 18 Church Street and near to the benches on Harambee garden.

Dean Street

Adele chased Planning about the land at the bottom of Dean Street, and been advised that the planning applications on this site had now expired.  They are chasing the owner of the land to see what their plans are.

Hollin Hall Housing Development

Cllr Hodgson has spoken to Dale Contractors who have now secured the site.

Harambee garden

It was agreed that Ian Salter was to carry out the general maintenance on the Harambee garden area for the next financial year.

Allotments

As the rent on the allotments are due on 1st April, it was proposed that a 10% increase be put on last years rate.  This was proposed by Cllr Robinson and seconded by Cllr Crompton.  Put to vote – all in favour.

Parish Matters

· Cllr Plumb has been asked about the road on Lambert street and surrounding streets.  As the streets are unadopted, LCC will not do any work on this road.  It was suggested that Cllr plumb go back to the person asking the question, and suggest the residents form their own committee to see who is willing to contribute to the tarmaccing of the road.  The Parish Council will provide any assistance it can, but cannot do the work for the residents.
· It was suggested that some notices be put on the recreation ground asking people to pick up their rubbish.

· Cllr Plumb has been asked if it is possible to put up a hand rail on the steps down old Chelsea as someone has fallen.  This area in unadopted, so the council are unable to assist.

· Cllr Crompton advised that the Park Ranger is doing follow-up checks following the reports of excessive dog fouling.
Planning Applications
13/11/0081P – listed building consent for replacement of an existing window at first floor level on rear elevation at 33 Lane top Winewall – the councillors felt that there were no issues with this application.
13/11/0062P – to convert garage block into two dwellings and erection of roof extension at Fomer Chelsea Bakery, Church street, Trawden – this was e-mailed out to all councillors, no objections received.

Correspondence

Bank statement received
Letter from North West Air Ambulance asking for a donation

Meeting of the Executive to be held on 8th February

Local development Framework for Bradford District about waste management received
Newsletter from the Lancashire Association of Local Councils received

Colne & District Committee Meeting agenda received.  To be held on 3rd March
Meeting of the Fairtrade Group to be held on 21st February

Finance
Cheque number 925 for £250 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks salary for the month of February
Cheque number 926 for £22.98 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks expenses for the month of February
Cheque number 927 for £346.74 was issued to Granville Bentley for the month of February
Cheque number 928 for £43.04 was issued to LBS for plants selected for the planters
Cheque number 929 for £101.40 was issued to JRB Enterprise for Dog gloves
Cheque number 930 for £5.00 was issued to PBC for hire of Community Centre
Adele reported that the £2000 from the Councils savings account has now been transferred into the current account.

Meeting closed 9.20pm
Next meeting 4th April, 7pm prompt

